
SPSO decision report

Case: 201804640, A Medical Practice in the Lothian NHS Board area

Sector: health

Subject: lists (incl difficulty registering and removal from lists)

Decision: not upheld, no recommendations

Summary
Mrs C complained that she and her family were unreasonably removed from the practice list of patients. Mrs C

said that she had no trust in the service provided by the practice and that she had never received explanations

about what diagnoses had been reached about her numerous medical conditions.

We took independent advice from a GP. We found that prior to removing Mrs C and her family from the patient

list, the practice had repeatedly made an offer of a meeting with Mrs C to discuss her concerns. When Mrs C

failed to accept the offers, the practice viewed the doctor/patient relationship had irretrievably broken down and

that it was in Mrs C's best interests to register with another medical practice. The hope was that she could build

up a good doctor/patient relationship with her new practice. We did not uphold the complaint.

Mrs C also complained that it was unreasonable to have her family removed from the patient list as well.

Guidance suggests that members of a patient's family should not be removed automatically from the practice list

where there is a breakdown in the doctor/patient relationship. However, in instances where children and/or carers

are involved, it is appropriate to remove the whole family, as this will allow better communication and the sharing

of information where all family members are registered with the same practice. Therefore, we did not uphold this

complaint.
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